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Laws Enacted or Amended During 2022 Legislative Session 

State University System Board of Governors 2022-2023 Regulatory Plan 

 

Enacted or 
Amended 
Law 

Is the Board 
Required to 
Adopt a 
Rule?  

Is a Rule 
Required for 
Implementation? 

Notice of 
Rule 
Development 

Proposed 
Date of 
Notice of 
Proposed 
Rule 

Explanation  

2021-272 No No Not 
Applicable 

Not 
Applicable 

The law is self-
executing. 

 
2022-004 

No   No Not 
Applicable 

Not 
Applicable 

The law makes minor 
technical revisions to 
existing statutes. 

2022-005 No No Not 
Applicable 

Not 
Applicable 

The law repeals 
outdated statutory 
sections. 

2022-006 No No  Not 
Applicable 

Not 
Applicable 

The law removes a 
reference to 
rulemaking for the 
University of Florida 
direct support 
organization related 
to Historic St. 
Augustine 
properties.       

2022-009 No No Not 
Applicable 

Not 
Applicable 

The law removes the 
scheduled repeal of 
the exemptions for 
security of university 
data and information 
technology. 

2022-015 No, but the 
Board is 
amending an 
existing 
regulation. 

No Not 
Applicable 

Not 
Applicable 

The law creates 
exemptions for the 
personal identifying 
information of 
persons applying for 
university president 
positions.  The Board 
is amending 
Regulation 1.002 to 
provide a cross-
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reference to the new 
exemptions. 

2022-023 No, but the 
Board is 
authorized to 
adopt a 
regulation.   

No Not 
Applicable 

Not 
Applicable 

Requires the Board of 
Governors to create a 
process that enables 
eligible law 
enforcement officers 
or former officers to 
earn credit for 
college-level training 
& education acquired 
while serving as an 
officer. 
Recommendations 
for the process are 
due from the 
Articulation 
Coordinating 
Commission by 
3/1/2023. 

2022-065 No, but the 
Board has 
amended an 
existing 
regulation. 

No Not 
Applicable 

Not 
Applicable 

The Board amended 
Regulation 7.008 to 
implement the 
statutory revisions to 
the homeless student 
waiver. 

2022-067 No No Not 
Applicable 

Not 
Applicable 

The law is self-
executing.  

2022-068 No, but the 
Board has 
amended an 
existing 
regulation. 

No Not 
Applicable 

Not 
Applicable 

The Board amended 
Regulation 7.008 to 
implement the 
statutory revisions to 
exemptions for 
students formerly in 
DCF custody or 
related 
circumstances. 

2022-070 No, but the 
Board is 
authorized to 
adopt a 
regulation. 

No Not 
Applicable 

Not 
Applicable 

The Board is in the 
process of adopting a 
regulation on post-
tenure review. The 
Board amended 
Regulation 8.003 to 
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implement the 
amendments to s. 
1004.085 and 
Regulation 8.007 to 
implement 
amendments to s. 
1007.24. 

2022-072 No, but the 
Board is 
authorized to 
adopt a 
regulation. 

No Not 
Applicable 

Not 
Applicable 

The Board has 
adopted new 
Regulation 10.005 to 
implement the 
amendments to s. 
1001.05. 

2022-103 No No Not 
Applicable 

Not 
Applicable 

The law is self-
executing. 

2022-133 No No Not 
Applicable 

Not 
Applicable 

The law extends the 
scheduled repeal of 
the exemptions for 
portions of 
university 
emergency response 
plans.  

2022-144 No No Not 
Applicable 

Not 
Applicable 

The law is self-
executing. 

2022-154 No, but the 
Board is 
authorized to 
adopt 
regulations.  

No Not 
Applicable 

Not 
Applicable 

The Board has 
adopted Regulation 
8.008 to implement 
the new programs 
for nursing education 
in ss. 1009.896 and 
1009.897; and the 
Board has amended 
Regulations 5.001, 
6.006 and 7.008 to 
implement 
amendments to ss. 
1001.92, 1007.271, 
and 1009.26, 
respectively. 

2022-187 No, but the 
Board is 
authorized to 

No Not 
Applicable 

Not 
Applicable 

The Board has 
amended Regulation 
7.008 to implement 
the new 
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adopt 
regulations. 

requirements in s. 
295.011. 

 

Proposed Rulemaking 

There are no rules to be promulgated during the 2022-2023 fiscal year.  

Revisions to 2021 Regulatory Plan  

There are no revisions to the 2021 Regulatory Plan.   


